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Dr. Benjmnin R. Wygal was reappointed at the MARCH 14 , 1979 BOARD 1'-1EETING as FJC ' s 

President for the fiscal year 1979- 80 , beginning July 1. The reappointment was by 

unanimous vote of the trustees . Dr . Wygal has been FJC' s president since April , 1970 . 

Other key reappointments by the Board: Dr. Charles 0 . Ferguson, Executhe Vice­

President ; Dr . Ezekiel W. Bryant, Provost , North Campus ; Dr . Oliver R. Finch, Provost , 

South Car.ipus ; Dr . Kennit C. Miller, Provost, Fred H. Kent Campus, and Dr . Edgar C. 

Napier , Provost , Downtown Campus . The Board also reappointed a large number of other 

aciministr ators and faculty for 1979-80 . 

Caddell Cor..struc-::ic,n C:::llnp:my of Jacksonville was m,,arcled a $1,368,000 contra:t as the 

low bidder meeting specifications for work at the Kent Campus which will include re­

•r.Jv3.l of the remaining World \var II frame housing units which have served si:ice the 

0 campus ,vas acquired by the College in 1966 . Other work under the contract includes 

installation of underground util ities and drainage and construction of drives, parking 

l ots , new vehicle entry road with guardhouse , and bus shelter and exterior lighting , 

plus seal coating of asphalt surfaces of the drives and parking lots . Hopefull y, the 

new buildings under construction at Kent will be fully operational by the next Fall 

Tenn , beginning August 22 . 

Enthusiastically received by the Board was a report by Dr. Roland Terrell on FJC ' s ex­

tensive International Education program. Among the many projects are faculty and student 

exchanges with foreign institutions and faculty surrnner studies abroad. 

Sandy Pet erson, who chairs the Career Employees Council, told the Board a Council com­

mittee i s reviewing FJC employee evaluation fonns , which she said need updating and re­

vision . '·'But no matter how good a fo:-m you devise, our supervisors need to be trained 

in evalua tion," she said , adding that the Council has received support from FJC ' s ad­

ministration in its studies of evaluation fonns as ,,·ell as workmen' s compensation . 


